
 
COUNCIL REPORT 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 

 

From:  Fire Department 

 

Date:  August 22, 2023 

 

Subject: Construction Update on New Fire Hall 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

THAT this report be received for information. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

 

Since the last Council update, the contractor has been working on deficiencies.  

 

As of August 16, 2023, Southwest Design and Construction has provided an updated schedule 

that indicates substantial completion of the project as of October 24, 2023. This would include 

the building being complete, the existing hall demolition, with all landscaping completed. The 

contractor is hopeful that all materials will arrive on site as scheduled, and trades will return to 

site to complete all items within this estimated time frame. 

 

COUNCIL PRIORITIES: 

 

Community and Social Development 

 Our investment in the municipality's services and infrastructure, our commitment to 

principles of social equity and well-being, and our belief in the value of resident 

engagement, creates a healthy community in which everyone feels valued and enjoys a 

high quality of life. 

 

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  

 

Jamie Guise, Fire Chief 

 

 

Reviewed By: Corporate and Financial Services 

Approved By:  Chief Administrative Officer   


